AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

June, 1978

FIASH-THIS IS IMPORTANT! PIEASE READ!

If you are registered for the convention:

1. Pick up your packet at the Hilton early in the week - any time after 8 AM on Tuesday, June 20. It contains:

*The official program
*Your meal tickets

2. Please note:

The folk festival on Friday afternoon from 3:30 to 8:30 PM

and

The banquet at 6:00 PM on Saturday

are both

At the University Student Union at 14th and R Streets.

If you have not registered and plan to attend the convention:

- 1. Please register at once or you may be disappointed. We already have more than 800 over 200 more than a year ago and we still have more than a week to go. Some meals are almost sold out.
- 2. Remember: No one may attend any part of the convention without paying the registration fee. If you bring guests, you must pay the \$12.00 fee if they are non-members plus the cost of the meal.

PROGRAM AT FIRST PLYMOUTH

Dates to Remember:

- 1) Choir and Narrator rehearsal at the church on Thursday, June 8, 1978 at 7:30 P.M.
- 2) Dress rehearsal for everyone Wednesday, June 21, 1978 at 6:30 P.M. This timing gives everyone a chance to get to the hotel for the big reception which lasts until 10 P.M.

LAWN CARE NEEDED

We need men to volunteer to mow the lawn at headquarters and the museum for July and August.

Call Marie Willis at 432-3747 or Mary Froscheiser 466-3716 if you can help.

THE CONVENTION MEDALLION

We have a beautiful medallion designed especially for the convention. Be sure to see it and wear it as a necklace.

CONVENTION PUBLICITY

We are receiving some excellent notices on the convention - thanks to Mr. and Mrs. Stan Linnertz who are handling the publicity.

We hope you heard and saw Ed Klein, Mary Froscheiser and Irene Gabelhaus on "The Morning Show" on June 8 making runza as they will be making 1000 for the folk festival.

On June 14, Ruth Amen will be interviewed by Bill Wood on KFOR AM and FM. The program airs at 6:30 AM (FM) and 6:15 PM (AM).

Watch the papers and listen to Dale Holt's "Magazine Show" on Thursday, June 22, on Channels 10-11.

WE THANK YOU

The Garage Sale was a big success. Thank you, Dorothy and Jake Sinner for the use of your garage. Thanks to the committee and to all who brought items to the sale.

Thank you to all who did planting and cleaning at the museum and headquarters.

WE'LL SEE YOU OT THE CONVENTION